Task Force for Generator Circuit Breakers – Revision of C37.013 to include more specific requirements for GCBs to be used with Generators < 100 MVA





Meeting 9 May 2000 at Ft. Lauderdale, FL.





8 members and 18 guests participating


Technical agreement has been reached on changes to 9 parts are required to satisfy the concerns of the negative ballot that has prevented IEEE approved C37.013-1997 from receiving acceptance by ANSI .  These 9 changes are to be balloted as a “Supplement” to the present IEEE approved C37.013-1997.


Task force draft of the supplement is to be circulated to the members of the task force for ballot by 30 May.


The PAR will be requested also in May, so that the results of the TF ballot and subsequent resolution of any TF negatives can be completed while the PAR is being approved by IEEE.  If all goes well, the balloting pool can be formed and the final draft can be submitted to the balloting pool in September.


Mr. Dufournet presented highlights from the paper, “Transient Recovery Voltage Requirements for System Source Fault Interrupting by Small Generator Circuit Breakers”.  The paper is available to WG members for information and will be published by IEEE shortly. 


Mr. Ruoss pointed out that, “Assuming that the new supplement is approved, by IEEE, the Complete GCB standard will consist of two parts:


The document IEEE C37.013-1997 as originally approved by IEEE, but not approved by ANSI,


and


This new supplement (9 items) IEEE C37.013a-2000.”


Then Mr. Ruoss asked, “Since this supplement was undertaken to resolve a negative ballot against C37.013-1997, what now is the correct procedure to finish the ANSI approval process for this completed GCB standard?”


The Standards Coordinator for the IEEE Switchgear Committee, Mr. Gray, will contact the appropriate members of the IEEE-SA staff and advise the correct procedure.


A detailed question regarding how to use the two-parameter TRV method to assure that the TRV capability of a circuit breaker meets the TRV requirement of an application was presented by Tom Fields.  The discussion of the question served to clarify how the two-parameter method is intended to be used.








R. W. Long, Task Force Chair
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